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      The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council
	Chairman
	Graham Easton
	31 High Street, Selkirk, TD7 4BZ
	01750 722744

	Vice-chairman
	Ian King
	4 Russell Place, Selkirk  TD7 4NF
	01750 722327

	Hon. Secretary
	Alistair Pattullo
	12 Victoria Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 5DE
	01750 721697

	Hon. Treasurer
	Tom Combe
	68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
	01750 720921


Minute of Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Hall, Selkirk
On Monday 9th February 2015, at 7.00pm 

1) Present: 

Community Councillors Caroline Cruickshank, Graham Easton, Alisdaire Lockhart, Alistair Pattullo. 

       SBC Councillors Michelle Ballantyne, Gordon Edgar

Also in attendance: 5 members of the public, 1 member of the press. Kevin Sewell & Mike Lomax (Resilient Comunities Scheme), Scott Marr & Andrew Dinnett (Selkirk Flood Protection Scheme), Gillian Jardine  (Community Learning and Development)
        Chair G Easton opened the meeting at 7.00pm. He reminded those present that 

all comments should be addressed through the Chair 

all recording devices should be switched off and that

Data Protection law requires members of the public (MOTP) to be referred to anonymously in the Minute unless they indicate otherwise.

Apologies: T Combe, K Beaton, I King, N Wirsten

The minutes of the meeting held on 12th January 2015 were approved on the motion of A Lockhart, seconded C Cruickshank.

Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda:

Public Forum – D Purves had complained specifically about standing water at the site of the Mercat Cross

Item 8 D Purves moved the loose material next morning

Item 10, A Lockhart moved that we should write to SBC and contact other Central Borders groups to protest the decision and applauded the petition opposing the plan. Will provide notes for secretary to forward.

5)     Declarations of interest; None

6)    Community Police Report: G Easton read report from PC Noble. The new Community PC should be in post by next meeting.

7)  a)  Resilient Communities Briefing: 1Kevin Sewell and Mike Lomax explained the benefits and processes        

       involved in setting up a Resilient Community. A Lockhart was concerned that this is just a means of letting SBC 

       off the hook in respect of providing services, K Sewell replied that the scheme is independent of Council 

       budgetary policies. The general feeling of the meeting was supportive to the initiative and the CC will take 

       steps pursue the establishment of a Resilient Community in Selkirk. 

    b) Community Learning and Development: Gillian Jarvie briefed on the plans to develop a Selkirk Community 

       Learning Plan and will be invited back to brief the CC when the CLD plan is finalised.

    c) Selkirk Flood Protection Plan: Scott Marr of main contractors RJ McLeod briefed on the detailed planning 

       on the FPS following completion of the advance works. A Lockhart suggested that FPS returns to CC to 

      describe the lines of communication with shareholders. M Ballantyne emphasised the necessity of 2 way 

      communication with affected communities in advance of road closures etc. A public information centre will be 

      open during office hours. MOTP Lawrence Robertson suggested that FPS should be a regular CC agenda item 

      and that there are opportunities for good news stories in relation to the FPS. In response to this S Marr 

      indicated that where possible labour and materials will be sourced locally.  

OPEN FORUM

MOTP 1 reported the cover on the fire hydrant in the Market Place is loose and causing a hazard.

D Purves raised two amendments to the previous minute.
8) Planning Applications: In the absence of I King no applications were tabled.

9)    Reports From SBC Councillors: 

G Edgar reported on the following:

a)    Emergency road closure on The Loan

b)    An Early Years Centre is opening at Philiphaugh School, the programme manager has offered to come the

       CC to explain the facility.

c)    SBC budget proposals have been launched.

M Ballantyne reported on the following:

a)     The future of Health and Socila Care are running interactive public events at Galashiels and Hawick.

b)     Elections for the Scottish Youth Parliament will be held in March

V Davidson reported on the following:

a)      There is some good news for Selkirk in the budget proposals

b)     Mobile phone coverage is to be upgraded locally to provide a 4G service 

10)    Glen Hotel Wall & Temporary one way system: M Ballantyne reported that notice will be served on the 

         owners of The Glen Hotel in the next week to 10 days, engineers are finalising specifications for the repairs  

         now. The Glen then has the opportunity to comply or to proceed to a court case to decide ownership. MOTP2 
         sought clarification on the responsiblilties of properties with walls adjoining public roads.
11)   SCGFWG No report

12)  Correspondence: Cllr David Parker has accepted our invitation to attend the March meeting to discuss the 

       SBC decision to locate the Great Tapestry of Scotland at Tweedbank and address any other issues members  

       wish to raise.
13) Treasurers Report & Evening Study Groups: No report

14) Reports from Sub Committees: 

 a)  SHMG: Some paths need attention but this will wait until the weather improves. The SHMG secretary is retiring 

       so the Hill Management Group is eager to attract new members.                                                                                                   

15) Reports from Community Organisations and Outside Bodies: 

 a)     A meeting to discuss the future of Scott’s Selkirk will be held on 26th February.  

  b)   The SCOT website is now active.

16) AOCB: A Lockhart proposed that the CC hold a future meeting in the SRC Hub (The Cross Keys). This will be   

      arranged.

The meeting closed at 9.55 pm.

Next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council will be held in the Victoria Halls, Selkirk on Monday 9th March 2015 at 7.00pm.

Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..
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All communications should be addressed to the secretary at the above address 

